
Warren County Board of Supervisors
RESOLUTION NO. 282 OF 2018

RESOLUTION INTRODUCED BY SUPERVISORS DICKINSON, BRAYMER, SIMPSON, STROUGH,

MCDEVITT, MERLINO, LOEB, HOGAN AND HYDE  

AWARDING BID AND AUTHORIZING AGREEMENT WITH ATLANTIC TESTING

LABORATORIES, LIMITED FOR PHASE II ENVIRONMENTAL  ASSESSMENTS ON 

TAX MAP PARCEL NO. 302.8-1-2 LOCATED ON BAY ROAD IN THE TOWN OF

QUEENSBURY AND TAX MAP PARCEL NO. 104.10-4-5 LOCATED AT

10 PINE STREET IN THE TOWN OF CHESTER (WC 30-18) 

WHEREAS, the Purchasing Agent has advertised for sealed bids for Phase II Environmental

Assessments on Tax Map Parcel No. 302.8-1-2 located on Bay Road in the Town of Queensbury and Tax

Map Parcel No. 104.10-4-5 located at 10 Pine Street in the Town of Chester (WC 30-18), and

WHEREAS, the low bidder submitted correspondence withdrawing their proposal, and 

WHEREAS, the Director of Real Property Tax Services has issued correspondence recommending

that Warren County award the contract to Atlantic Testing Laboratories, Limited, as the lowest responsible

bidder, now, therefore, be it

RESOLVED, that the Warren County Purchasing Agent notify Atlantic Testing Laboratories,

Limited  of the acceptance of its proposal, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Chairman of the Board of Supervisors be, and hereby is, authorized to execute

an agreement with Atlantic Testing Laboratories, Limited, 22 Corporate Drive, Clifton Park, New York

12065 for  Phase II Environmental Assessments on Tax Map Parcel No. 302.8-1-2 located on Bay Road in

the Town of Queensbury and Tax Map Parcel No. 104.10-4-5 located at 10 Pine Street in the Town of

Chester (WC 30-18) and proposal, at the prices listed on the proposal, for a term commencing upon

execution of the agreement by both parties and terminating upon completion of the services, in a form

approved by the County Attorney, and be it further

RESOLVED, that the funds for the agreement shall be expended from Budget Code A.1355 470 Real

Property Tax Service Agency, Contract. 
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